[image: image1.jpg]Serving with Pride and Confidence






 Your ref: 11/01508/REM

My Ref: C/375/11
10th November 2011

Dear Ms. Griffiths

Re: 32 Houses KM8 South West Bicester Middleton Stoney Road

Thank you for consulting me with this planning application, I have reviewed the plans and I have the following comments to make.

I do not wish to formally object to the proposals at this time.  However, there are significant opportunities to design out crime and/or the fear of crime and, to promote community safety.  Therefore, should the proposals gain planning approval, I request that a condition be placed upon said approval to ensure that the applicants apply for and achieve Secured by Design (SBD) accreditation for the proposed development.  SBD is an Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) owned initiative aimed at providing a minimum set of standards in crime prevention for the built environment.  The scheme has a proven track record in crime prevention and reduction.  The principles of the initiative give excellent guidance on crime prevention through environmental design and also on physical security measures.  Details can be found at www.securedbydesign.com    I can work with the applicant to discharge this condition.

I note from the supporting statement showing compliance with Kingsmere Design Code that Secured by Design is specifically mentioned and the applicant should have consulted with the local Crime Prevention Design Advisor (CPDA) and applied the principles of Secured by Design to the development.  They have stated that they have not consulted with the local CPDA and I can confirm that no consultation has taken place prior to the receipt of this planning application for CPDA comments. 

The design and layout of this development has features which are likely to increase the opportunity for crime and disorder such as car crime, theft and burglary and antisocial behaviour.  If the design and layout cannot be altered to take into account the comments highlighted below then additional physical security features will have to be incorporated into the development.  I have the following comments to make:

Rear Parking Courtyards.

Secured by Design does not encourage courtyard car parking because they introduce access to vulnerable rear elevations of dwellings where majority of burglaries are perpetrated; in private developments such areas are often left unlit and therefore increase the fear of crime; particularly where left un-gated the courtyards provide areas of concealment which can encourage anti social behaviour. Where parking courtyards are absolutely necessary they must be protected by a gate… and where gardens abut the parking area an appropriate boundary treatment must be considered.
Observations: The rear parking courtyards serving plots 1 to 28 provide some secured garages however there are a significant number of car parking spaces in this area which are not overlooked from active windows in on looking properties.  The rear garden boundaries that surround the parking courtyards are defined with a solid 1.8 metre high wall and timber fencing so there will be no opportunity for natural surveillance into the parking courtyard and onto the parked cars.  The parking courtyards could become very isolated places especially at night time and actually increase the fear of crime for people living there, the residents may even choose to park their cars at the front of their properties which may lead to anti- social parking and neighbourhood disputes.

Recommendations: If the parking provision cannot be redesigned then careful attention will need to be given to the type of rear boundary treatment of the gardens to maximise potential for natural surveillance from the gardens and on looking properties. It will not be enough just to lower the height of the rear boundary fencing as this will make the rear gardens of the properties vulnerable to intrusion and burglary.  So consideration should be given to installing hit and miss fencing, or reducing the overall height of the solid fencing and adding a section of trellis fencing to aid natural surveillance into the rear parking courtyards, but not compromise the security of the rear gardens and houses. 

A gate should also be installed at the entrance points to the car parking courtyards to bring this areas under the control of the residents and suitable lighting should be installed to reduce the fear of crime and the opportunity for potential offenders to enter this area unnoticed to commit crime or disorder. 

Justifications: 

Safer Places – The Planning System and Crime Prevention (pg27) states - Parked cars can be particularly vulnerable to crime and, unless they are in a private garage, must be overlooked……Courtyard parking that is not adequately overlooked by capable guardians should be avoided. Courtyard parking should be small in size and close to the owners’ homes not withstanding the need for natural surveillance; a single, gated narrow entrance will make car crime more difficult. 
Manual for Streets (pg46) states - ‘access to the rear of dwellings from public spaces, including alleys, should be avoided – a block layout, with gardens in the middle, is a good way of ensuring this;….. Where parking courts are used, they should be small and have natural surveillance;’
Covered car ports - Plots 16 & 17, 20-23 and 18 & 19

Observations: Covered car ports provide deep recessed areas that potential offenders can hide in and groups of people can gather and linger in for longer than necessary which may lead to increased opportunity for anti social behaviour and crime.  Litter can also accumulate in covered car ports making an area look unkempt and uncared for.  

Recommendations

If the covered car ports cannot be designed out then ensure they are within in view of on looking houses so that any abuse of these areas will be acted upon and not left unchecked.  Lighting should illuminate the car port and the entrance area to reduce the fear of crime and reduce the opportunity for a potential offender to hide in there and commit crime. 

Justifications: Section 17 Crime and Disorder Act 1998
These representations on behalf of TVPA relate to Crime Prevention through Environmental Design.  A separate representation relating to operational and infrastructure requirements may also be issued on behalf of TVPA.

Yours faithfully

Lesley Nesbitt

Crime Prevention Design Advisor for Oxfordshire
Crime Prevention advice is given free without the intention of creating a contract. Neither do the Home Office nor the Police Service take any other legal responsibility for the advice given.

This survey/advice is based on information supplied by yourself and current crime trends in the area concerned. I can only give a view on what measures might reduce the risk of crime and there can be no guarantee that the 

measures will prevent crime.

Ms Griffiths


Planning officer
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